
OPERATIONS ADVISORY COMMITTEE
May 7, 2013
Present:  John Hollowell, Chair; Helen Prince Secretary; Fran Armstrong, Tay Vaughan, John Lewis, Bill Gray, Bob Orsini, Donna Wilson, Gary Loew, Mark Switzer, Bob Ruhling

Absent:  Steve Dean


A regular meeting of the Operations Advisory Committee was held on Tuesday, May 7, 2013, at the SCA Office. Chair John Hollowell called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM. The minutes of the April meeting were approved as distributed. (Motion by Gary Loew, seconded by Donna Wilson)

There was no Community Manager’s Report as Steve Dean was attending the Maryland Rural Water Association Conference.

The meeting began with comments from SCA President Bob Ruhling, asking all OAC members to be at the Spring Meeting to support John Hollowell and the presentation on the proposal for the new well. 
Scheduled Reports from SCA Committees

1.  POOL:  Bill Gray reported that the lifeguards are hired, he is working on their work schedule, and he has conferred with Steve Dean regarding the opening of the pool (cleaning, etc.).  Discussion followed on the proper methods to clean the pool. We have been power washing it, but that removes some of the “white coat.” It was suggested by Gary Loew (who used to have a pool in Texas) that we can chemically shock the water after the cover is removed and eliminate the power washing.  It was the consensus of the committee that we consult with a pool company (Stevenson, Merrillat) to come up with the proper way to do it.  However, adding chemicals cannot be done until the pool inspection is completed as chemicals will interfere with the inspection process.  He also noted that some of the siding on the building needs replacement. Bill stated that his budget does not have this money for 2013.  If it can wait until 2014, then he can ask for it in his budget, or from the R & R Fund.  Bill also noted that most of the equipment in the pool is 40 years old, so we may be looking at replacement costs in the near future.   Helen asked about the possibility of having the pool open for adults after the official season ends, but it was explained that it would not be financially feasible for the few people who might use it. 


Tay asked about the possibility of re-designing the building if we are going to make some improvements. Bill stated that the siding could be replaced by the R & R fund, but if the building were to be changed, that would be a Capital Improvement and have to pass a vote by the community. 

2. CHESTNUT CABIN:  Fran Armstrong distributed a written report on the work of the committee. It is attached to these minutes. The Committee is waiting for bids to install some new exterior doors which have been purchased. There was no action required by OAC.

Reports from OAC Committee Liaisons

1. Community House:  Helen stated that the Community House has been re-keyed again, due to several incidents where the building was unlocked. Seven keys were made, with 1 for  Bonnie in the SCA Office, 3 for the Program Committee, and 3 for the Community House Committee.  Anyone needing a key must sign it out with one of these two committees. Bonnie’s key is only for access for scheduled work in the building when Steve is not available. Helen also stated that she had authorized the purchase and application of mulch for the west side. Since there is nothing in the budget for this, she was wondering if there was any fund that could pay for this.  It was the consensus that this has to be part of the Community House budget so they should consult with the Budget Committee for 2014. The Community House Fund will pay for this one time. 
2. Beach and Cliffs: Norman Prince reported that someone had built a bonfire at South Beach Saturday night (5/4/13) without notifying the office as required. It is imperative that we get the water hose connection to the other side of the parking lot to encourage people to extinguish the fires with water. This bonfire was set very close to the vegetation. The gates were locked so it had to be some people who walked to the beach. 
3. Parks and Gardens:  Helen stated she was approached by Don Kollmorgen to say that there are two trees that need to be removed on the community property located at the fork of the road between Allspice and Aspen (property given to SCA by Dr. Schultz). Don Kollmorgen has been having it mowed but the leaning tree is dangerous and the other tree is dead. Helen was told to talk to Steve when he gets back.
OLD BUSINESS
1. Water System: John H. reported that the area for the new well has been staked out and Steve and the crew have been cutting brush and trees.   He feels it is imperative that we encourage the approval of the new generator for the new well, as the old generator does not have enough power to operate an 8” well, and it could be dangerous to go out and manually start the old generator during a storm.
We have some problems with the existing pump controls located in the SCA shop. .  The company that installed and services it came out to fix it but it was not fixed.  Mark Switzer helped come up with a temporary solution. The entire pump control system will be moved to the new pump house at Well#5. John will seek bids from the present company and others to do the work. . 

When questioned as to when the work can be completed on the new well if it is approved, John stated that it should be operational by Labor Day. 
2. Dumping at the Green Dump:  Helen reported for Norman and others, that people are just dumping yard waste any place, not just at the back edge of the area.  This means that the crew has to push the stuff back several times a week and it is difficult for members with trucks to back down to the edge where you are supposed to dump.  She suggested that we have some type of signage, to direct where to dump if you are unsure about backing your vehicle far down.   Steve will be consulted. 

NEW BUSINESS
1.  Washout problem by the Guard House and behind the barn:  Helen reported for Sandra Loew that there is a wash out problem behind the newspaper boxes beside the Guard House, which could eventually endanger the newspaper boxes, the guard house, and the road.  The area behind the barn on the left side where the ravine goes down also needs attention.  Bob Orsini said he would look at both sites and make a recommendation.  John H. said that the area beside the guard house also contains the electrical conduit that goes from the old pump #2 to the guard house, and that electrical line needs to be re-routed. 


There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:50 PM.








Respectfully submitted,








Helen Prince, Secretary
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